
 

Gwladys Street CP & Nursery School     

News Letter 26th October 2023 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD TEACHER 

Dear parents/carers, 
We have reached the end of a very long half term.  Our Y5 children returned from a lovely 
three day residential visit to Barnstondale.  They participated in activities such as archery, 
rock climbing, den building and nightline.  A big thank you to Miss Hogg, Mrs Townley-Jones. Mr 
Price and Miss Heath for accompanying the children on the visit.   
Look out for information regarding our 'Superhero Day' which is due to take place on the 10th 
November 2023 where we will be celebrating the birthday of our wonderful pupil Dastan who 
we sadly lost a couple of years ago.  Dastan would have been 13 on 11th November 2023.    
A big thank you to our parents/carers who attended our first parent forum meeting held a cou-
ple of weeks ago. For those of you who were unable to attend, I have provided a summary of 
some of the things we discussed.   
Firstly, I explained that the Senior Leaders have collated a calendar of key events for the year 
which you should receive with today's newsletter.  This will hopefully enable you to attend as 
many events as possible.  We also discussed communication and the importance of school using a 
digital platform to share the curriculum and your child's work/progress.  I explained that 
there have been issues since Twitter changed to X in the summer holidays and that our IT pro-
vider is working to resolve them and that this is an issue for all schools.  I also explained that 
the school has purchased a digital platform called SeeSaw which staff are using in school but 
will be rolling out to parents/carers before Christmas.  We also discussed how parents/carers 
want more trips available to pupils and I explained issues with funding.  Lots of ideas were gen-
erated about how we could raise funding such as Car Boot Sales and Christmas Fayres/Summer 
Fayres.  Y6 parents/carers had specifically mentioned plans for the end of the year and I stat-
ed that we had made some inroads in trying to plan a Y6 residential visit towards the end of 
the academic year.  We also had a discussion regarding the new Relationships Policy (previously 
called Behaviour Policy) and I stated that I would plan another meeting specifically focused on 
this matter.  In addition, some parents/carers requested that we start the coffee afternoons 
again and we will ensure we do this moving forward.  Finally, thank you for your attendance at 
the event as approximately 50 families were represented.  I am thoroughly looking forward to 
the next meeting and hope that as many of you can attend as possible. 
Finally, thank you for all of your support over the past term and should you have any questions 
or worries, please don't hesitate to contact us.   
Have a wonderful half term and a relaxing holiday.   
Best wishes.  Ms Booth 
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Please click here to view term dates for the school year. 

                       Free School meals 

Use the link attached to check if you are eligible for free school meals.  

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims 
 

https://gwladysstreet.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Ofsted-Report-2023.pdf
https://gwladysstreet.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/Term-Dates-2023-24.pdf
https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims


 

 

 

 Attendance Matters 
 

 

 

Whole School Target: 97% - This week’s Whole school attendance: 92% 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Absence—if your child is absent from school you MUST contact the school before 9:00am 
each day of your child's absence. Failure to make any contact with the school will result in a 

home visit from staff and Head teacher.  
Appointments—should be arranged outside of the school day and if this is not possible, 

medical evidence should be provided.  

Class      Attendance %       Position 

Russia   96.4%   1st  

China    95.4%    2nd 

Germany  95%     3rd 

New Zealand 94.3%     4th 

Kenya   93.4%    5th 

Australia  92.1%           6th 

India   92%      7th 

Chile   91.7%      8th 

Costa Rica  91.5%     9th 

Ladybirds  91%     10th 

Morocco  90%             11th 

Japan   88.3%     12th 

Caterpillars  86.6%            13th 

Butterflies  83.7%     14th 

France   83.1%     15th 

 

Congratulations  

to Classes Germany and Russia who 

are our Attendance winners this 

week. The children will all  

receive a  

Golden time activity. 

Well done! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To the 335 children who 

had 100% attendance 

this week. 

 

 

Nursery opens at 8.30am Teaching and Learning begins at 8.45am  
Please make sure you are in on time 

We currently have a waiting list for Nursery places.  

To secure your place please make sure your child attends their sessions as poor attendance could result in your 

child's place being  withdrawn. 
 

 

 

 

 

School doors open at  8.50am - 9.05am  
If you arrive at school after this time please bring your  

child/children to the school office. 



 

 Key Stage 1 Key Stage 2 

Mon Dance club 

Year 1 and 2 

 

Tue   

Wed  Choir  

Years 5 and 6 

Thur  Art Club—Year 5 

and 6 

Fri TTRS Lunchtime TTRS Lunchtime 

PE  
TIMETABLE 

 

Monday:  
New Zealand 

Year 6  
Swimming 

Tuesday:   
 Australia & Year 5 

Wednesday:  
France & Year 4 

 Thursday:  
Germany 

Friday:  
Year 3 

 

 

 
 

 

Class Assembly Dates; 
 

 

Russia - Monday 13th November @ 3:00pm 
 

 

Costa Roca - Monday 20th November @ 3:00pm  
 

 

Chile - Monday 27th November @ 3:00pm  
 

 

Kenya - Monday 4th December @ 3:00pm  
 

 

China - Monday 15th January @ 3:00pm  
 

 

Japan - Monday 22nd January @ 3:00pm  
 

 

Morocco - Monday 29th January @ 3:00pm  
 

 

New Zealand - Monday 5th February @ 3:00pm  
 

 

Australia - Monday 26th February @ 3:00pm  
 

 

France - Monday 4th March @ 3:00pm  
 

 

Germany - Monday 11th March @ 3:00pm  
 

 

Butterflies - Monday 18th March @ 3:00pm 
 

 

Ladybirds - Monday 25th March @ 3:00pm 
 

 

Caterpillars - Monday 25th March @ 3:00pm - In 
Nursery 

&  
Wednesday 27th March @ 3:00pm - In Nursery 

6/11/23  - Children return to school 

10/11/23  - Super hero day  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

TO 
Daisy 

Thomas 
Sienna 
Simeon 
Ruby 
Grace 

Grayson 
Bence 
Maggie 
Harry 
Surina 
Denny 

Cherry-Blossom 
Ethan 
Rosie 



Parent and toddler sessions will be held 

every  Wednesday  morning 9-10 am 

Please feel free to attend these sessions 

with your little ones. 

 

 

 



 

Class 

Caterpillars                    

Butterflies            

Ladybirds 

France            

Germany 

Australia 

New Zealand       

Kenya         

Morocco          

Chile   

Costa Rica  

India   

Russia   

China   

Japan 

 

Name 

Grayson R & Ravenna A 

Hawwah P 

Adesire A 

Sihas S 

Harvey S 

Alexia B 

Liana E 

Sophia W 

Daisy K 

Lottie D 

Ruben F 

Clayton F 

Rayyan CM 

Josef G 

Ben C 
 

 

 

Well done to 

our wonderful  

TEAM  

STARS OF THE WEEK  

Your hard work and 

efforts have not gone                            

unnoticed. 

EYFS/ KS1  Germany 

KS2  Russia 

T E A M 



What to look forward to the first week back 





https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/whats-on?

q=lighthouse%20cinema 

Find out more HERE 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/whats-on?q=lighthouse%20cinema
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/whats-on?q=lighthouse%20cinema
https://www.positivefutures.org.uk/activity-type/half-term/
https://lssp.co.uk/product/october-at-st-sebastians-2023/
https://merseymade.uk/events/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Not All Superheros  

   Wear Capes 

Friday 10th November—Superhero day 


